
Från: Bev Ward <bev.ward6@bigpond.com> 

Skickat: den 18 augusti 2022 05:52 

Till: Annika Sandén <annika@concessprofile.se> 

Ämne: Friendship across the world 

 

The ladies of the IWC of Boonah were absolutely delighted to receive your email. Covid has 

been very hard on everyone and has certainly controlled our lives since last we 

communicated. Although we have continued, most of the time, having our monthly meetings 

we have been unable to hold any of our fundraising activities. 

This has severely affected our ability to donate to many of our worthwhile charities. We have 

however donated to the following local organisations during this time. 

Eg Fassifern Tennis, Fassifern Vigaro, Boonah State High School, our local hospital 

Auxiliary, Scouts Australia, Boonah Show Society and last but not least various Primary 

schools in our area. 

Our July meeting was lots of fun. We celebrated Christmas in July at my home. We had a 

delicious dinner and with much fun and laughter swapped homemade Christmas gifts. 

Once again thank you for your letter and we look forward to hearing from you in the near 

future. 

All the best to you and your members from Boonah Australia IWC Beve Ward 
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Thanks. 

 

Beve 

 

 


